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Darleen and I just returned from a visit to 
Micronesia.  World Wide New Testament 
Baptist Missions was born in the heart of 
Pastor Bill Wingard with a burden for these 
islands.

Our first stop was 
on the island of 
Yap.  Missionaries 
Paul Zimmer, Bob 
Wh it m o re , a n d 
M a r k Z i m m e r 
se r ve the Lord 
here.  Brother 
M a r k w a s o n 

furlough during our visit, but we had the 
opportunity to spend some time with Paul and 
Bob.

These families have started works in several 
places on the island, and have initiated a work 
to the outer islands as well.  They also have 
an FM radio station, with plans to add an AM 
station that will reach all of the outer islands.

The most encouraging part of this work is 
seeing the nationals getting involved with 
teaching and preaching.  As a matter of fact, 
Brother Rolence, a national, has been leading 
the Yap Baptist Church while Brother Mark 
Zimmer has been on furlough.  By the time 
you receive this letter Mark will be back on 
Yap, and plans are being made for Pastor 

Rolence to start a church on one of the outer 
islands.  Please pray for this endeavor. 

We also had an opportunity to preach a 
meeting for Missionary Elwood Hurst on the 
island of Guam.  Brother Hurst has been 
faithful in the ministry of Lighthouse Baptist 

Church, and the 
Lord has surely 
blessed his labor 
o f lo v e .  T he 
church has been 
b le sse d w ith a 
good location and 
a very nice church 
building.

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions 
will be gathering this month for the annual 
Family Week of the mission.  Forty years now 
we have gathered, and this year it will be at 
Calvary Baptist Church in New Bern, North 
Carolina.  This is the birthplace of our mission.  
We are so grateful for the vision of Pastor 
Wingard and Calvary Baptist Church that, by 
the grace of God, made this work possible.

Darleen and I are grateful for your kind 
support of our work.  We covet your prayers 
continually as we travel from place to place 
with the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ.  
Thank you for laboring together with us in 
the work of our Lord.
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